
From: Simon Fraser <sfraser@fraserallen.com>
To: Veldran, KatherineKatherineVeldran@gov.sc.gov
CC: Steve WilmotSteve@heritageclassicfoundation.com 

'Angela McSwain'Angela@heritageclassicfoundation.com
Date: 7/19/2016 11:06:40 AM

Subject: RBC Heritage

Dear Katherine,

Greetings and I hope you are doing well. I tried calling you earlier. Since I did not reach you, I am sending this email.

I am reaching out to you to let you and Gov. Haley know in advance that we have a press conference scheduled 
tomorrow at 12:30 to announce an extension of the RBC sponsorship for the RBC Heritage Presented by Boeing. The 
press conference will actually be held in Toronto to announce the extensions of the RBC Heritage and the RBC 
Canadian Open. We will have media at Harbour Town and a video feed of the press conference in Toronto. Steve 
Wilmot is representing us in Toronto. After the press conference in Toronto, Steve and Mary De Paoli (CMO of RBC) 
will call in to Hilton Head Island to answer questions from local media.

The extension is through 2023. We are obviously delighted that RBC is extending.

If the Governor would like to include a statement in the press release, please contact Angela McSwain at the 
tournament office to discuss a statement.

We certainly appreciate the support received over the years from Gov. Haley and look forward to working with her, 
you and the whole team over the next couple of years.

Please do not hesitate to give me a call if you wish to discuss further.

Best regards,

Simon

Fraser & Allen, LLC
10 Palmetto Business Park, Suite 101 (zip 29928)
P.O. Box 5098
Hilton Head Island, SC 29938
Tel: (843) 785-3311 ext: 1030
Direct Dial: (843) 686-3310
Fax: (843) 785-3312 
sfraser@fraserallen.com
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